February 6, 2023

Division of Reclamation, Mining, and Safety
Department of Natural Resources

1313 Sherman 5t., Room 215

Denver, CO 80230

RE: Annual Report
Greetings,

There has been no new mining activity. Stockpiles are slowly being depleted above the area to be
mined. With the extreme drought and piping of irrigation water the ground water content above the
shale strata has receded substantially. Heavy snows in January deposited 32 inches of snow. This is a
welcome event as grass seed from the planted areas was abundant in the dryland areas.

Weeds were sprayed in June in the hayfield and SW of the irrigation pond noted on the map. Itis
apparent the source is attributed at the inlet of the irrigation system.

An updated map and narrative letter was included. Satellite imagery was not included as an updated
imagery wasn’t available from Google Earth.

Thank you,

Ry T

Rick Noland
President
Noland, Inc,



